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PHILIPPINE PORTS AUTHORITY 
PMO Admin Bldg. 2, Gate 5, Agora Road, Lapasan, Cagayan de Oro City 

 

PORT ADVISORY/BULLETIN/ANNOUCEMENT 
PSD PABA No. 013 – 2020 

DATE: 13 July 2020 No. of pages including this page:  
One (1) page 

TO:  Cargo Handling Operators; Shipping 
Line Companies and Agents; Private 
Port Operators; Harbor Pilots; Bureau 
of Quarantine; Bureau of 
Immigration; Bureau of Customs; & 
All Others Concerned 

Emails: (None) 

FROM: 
The Port Services Division 
Manager 

Email: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph 
OPM Email: moc_opm@ppa.com.ph 
PMO Fax: (088) 856-4667 

Cc:  

SUBJECT: PROHIBITION ON CREW CHANGE/REPATRIATION IN PRIVATE PORTS 
ATTENTION: if you have received this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify us at once 
through Tel (088) 856-1264; Fax: (088) 856-4667; email address: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 

MESSAGE: 
 
This has reference to the attached Port Operations Bulletin/Advisory dated 9 July 2020 issued by 
the PPA General Manager on the above captioned subject. 
 
Please be guided that consistent with the Inter-Agency Task Force (IATF) Resolutions No. 24 and 
No. 53 dated 15 April 2020 and 9 July 2020, respectively, crew change is ONLY ALLOWED in the 
Port of Manila and ports authorized by the Department of Transportation (DOTr).  
 
Accordingly, crew change/repatriation of Filipino and foreign crew in the Private Ports under the 
jurisdiction of the Authority is STRICTLY NOT ALLOWED. 
 
 
For information and guidance. 
 
 
 
RUBY MARIA O. GUMAPON 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(Note: This communication has also digitally scanned and transmitted to your official email addresses. Please be advise this 
Office of any changes in said addresses, or of alternative addresses. 

Email Addresses of port users and stakeholders 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


